
South Australian Conditional Registration Scheme.
The SA Government has approved changes to the current Conditional Registration scheme for 
historic, left-hand drive, street rod vehicles and Individually Constructed Vehicles (ICVs).

These changes aim to remove red tape to allow more classic car lovers to enjoy their hobby out on 
the road, while also making the scheme more Nationally consistent.  

To be eligible for Conditional Registration, your vehicle must be at least 25 years of age to enter the 
scheme for both right and left-hand drive vehicles. 

To obtain Conditional Registration with the Corvette Club of South Australia you must: 

1. Be a Full Financial member of the Corvette Club of South Australia. (A Company cannot be a 
member of the Club) and

2. Own a Corvette or
3. Own an approved ICV for which the Corvette Club of South Australia would recognise the 

individual contribution and the historic value of.
4. If you wish to Conditionally Register a vehicle of another make and model, you must be a Full 

Financial member of the Club and own a Corvette.

Before signing, owners must present to the Conditional Registrar: - 

1. Receipt for Full Membership for the next year. 
2. Current Registration Papers. 
3. Left-Hand Drive Exemption for LHD Vehicles, issued by Department of Infrastructure and 

Transport (DIT). 
4. Photos of the vehicle which include the engine bay, the interior, front, rear and side views. 

BOOKS WILL NOT BE SIGNED IF ALL DOCUMENTS ARE NOT PRODUCED. 

Books must be signed before 31st December for vehicles to be legally driven on the road.  If not 
signed you are deemed to be driving an unregistered vehicle and may be liable for any fines and or 
penalties issued. Issue of new log books will be every 3 years. 

If log book is not signed, notify Club Registrar with reason why. Eg. car off road for repairs. 

If the membership has not been renewed and the logbook signed by the 31st of January DIT will be 
notified and your Conditional Registration will be cancelled by DIT. 

It is a requirement under the Code that the Club notifies DIT of non-financial members as a condition 
of maintaining its recognition status for the purposes of the Scheme. 

It is recommended that any owner wishing to put forward a vehicle for Conditional Registration should 
visit the SA Government web site prior to approaching the Club so that they have an in depth 
understanding of the requirements and the policy content. 

Members please note: For further information regarding Conditional Registration, please seek advice 
from Conditional Registrar. 

The elected Committee at the time can make the overriding decision regarding Conditional 
Registrations, after considering Conditional Registrar’s opinion.

To find out more about the current Conditional Registration scheme please visit www.sa.gov.au. 


